MINUTES OF PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING
Held on Wednesday 14th September 2011
Present: 
Doctor Kandasamy.  Jackie Whilock – practice manager, Cheryl Holland – senior 

receptionist and Sam Roberts - secretary.  Patients – see attached list.




Cait Goodall from PCT.
Apologies:
Betty Fletcher, Mrs & Mrs Barrow, Valerie Humphrey, Bernadine Duru, 



Louisa Hulme, William Patterson, Mr & Mrs Christian and Mr & Mrs Gradley.

As we have new attendants joining this meeting, Dr Samy welcomed group and explained why we have these meetings also that we still need to address getting a variety of age groups to participate.
Dr Samy informed that Dr Solomonides has now left and discussed replacements.  Mrs Thommeny asked if we have cover with doctors all the time, Dr Samy reassured her we will always have cover.  Patient also expressed her concern regarding a 3-4 week wait for a certain nurse.  Both Dr Samy and Jackie explained that this was due to nurse being on holiday and that Ros Lock will be doing a few more sessions for us as well. A new HCA (health care assistant) will be starting and this means more appointments will be available.  
Website 
Explained our new website www.maynardcourtsurgery.co.uk and that it is still very much new and a WIP.  Our practice leaflet is still available, but website is more detailed and hopefully this may prevent wasted appointments.  A flu reminder will be uploaded as well as diabetes.
DNA’s 
Still very high rate, with nurse’s appointments especially.  Patients asked if we contact offenders and are these always the same people.  Jackie explained yes they are same offenders and talked about our DNA policy, if DNA twice in so many months a warning letter is sent, is still DNA a final letter is sent which may incur removal from surgery list.  Jackie explained further that we are setting up a text reminder message service; all agreed this is a good idea.
Patient Survey
The national survey will be stopped at some point and as we need to know what our patients want, discussed questions for our own survey, which will be uploaded onto website as well.

Sam gave out her own email address for ppg members to contact with any suggestions etc.

For patients with no internet access, discussed our survey could be attached to prescriptions?
or given out once patient arrives for appointment.

Research 

Cait from PCT advised all regarding research we are undertaking at surgery.  Coughs study, all patients are entitled to be part of this research and probably best if patient came to see doctor. Study to be conducted over two winters.  PEBL website online forum for patients to get further information regarding research.  Patients that take part in research will be updated on the outcome of results.  Surgery will only gain financially with admin cost incurred.

New Health Bill 

Dr Samy explained new health bill and that changes need to be put into place as NHS experiencing wastage, commissioning groups have been set up and that he attends these monthly meetings.  Cuts that are not right or not welcome, doctors will try to get they point of view across.  Dr Samy added that we really need feedback from patients regarding cuts/restructure of our surgery and that these matters can be discussed within our PPG meetings.
Media/ tabloid papers unfortunately do cause worry, i.e. MMR scare and that statins are getting bad publicity as well.

Mr Hutchins questioned commissioning in our area.  For an example, so many knee operations are scheduled, if a patient is on the end of waiting list will patient miss out also will it get to an age related waiting list stage?  Dr Samy advised that not come to that stage yet.

New Screening

Bowel and breast screening, here at Maynard we should have 80% uptake.  Dr Samy advised that we are very low in patients taking part.  Jackie mentioned to all that we do have bowel screening kits for doctor to show patient how to use.  Kits that are sent out by post from screening department to over 60’s is new and has just started.  Any patient taking part in bowel screening, Doctor will be notified along with any results.

New Delivery Service

Cheryl announced that we have a new company called totalmed care who are offering a same day prescription delivery service and that they service all nursing homes. If any patients are interested in this service to enquire at reception for more details.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING – sometime in January 2012 (weather permitting)

